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A NOTE FROM RABBI VALERIE

Shabbat is the most important holiday – holy day – in Judaism. More times than I can count, I have said that if
everyone in the world kept some kind of Sabbath, we would be a kinder world with much more peace. If everyone 
took 24 or 25 hours where we did nothing but be present with ourselves, with family and friends, with that which 
is Divine and Holy in the created world and beyond; if we took time to firmly place our feet on the earth and reach 
for the heavens at the same time in balance; reflected on our week and put our life in perspective; played and 
healed… or if we just stopped and were still, then the peace that we would inevitably find inside ourselves would 
connect all humanity.

Do I exaggerate? Imagine it: a weekly taste of the Messianic World, a time when all is right with every single person. 
A fully observed Shabbat worldwide, regardless of the day on which it was observed, would infuse the rest of the 
week with holiness. 

We can start with ourselves and our families. Judaism is rich with rituals that help us observe Shabbat. Sometimes 
we need a prompt to get us started. I’ve suggested a few above, although they’re more goals than concrete activ-
ities. 

One of those goals is gathering with family and friends. We all know about our beautiful Shabbat gatherings on 
Friday nights, better known as Shabbat Services and Oneg. We may not know that we have a couple of Shabbat 
gatherings on Saturday morning. In addition to Torah Study, I would like to focus on a very special gathering, and 
present an invitation:

On Saturday mornings, our congregational children gather for joyful prayer through music. This Shabbat morning 
T’filah is led by Gitit and our song leaders, includes an interactive Torah Reading, Mi Shebeirach and Mourner’s 
Kaddish among other prayers. We sing through most of the service, tunes you may be familiar with from Friday 
night.

There is nothing more joyful and praiseworthy than experiencing worship with our children. Our children are the 
doorway to seeing the Divine and Holy in the created world, and their inspired wisdom keeps our feet firmly planted
on the ground at the same time as guiding us to reach for the heavens. Mornings may be my worst time of day, but 
Shabbat Morning Services with our children are filled with moments that are the best times of my week.

These services are meant to be our congregational service, so no invitation is really needed. I’m inviting you
anyway; sometimes we need an invitation: Please join us for Shabbat Services, Saturday mornings (when Religious 
School is in session – check the calendar), 9:00 am in the JCC Auditorium. As you enter, just tell the desk attendant 
that you’re from Temple Emanuel Sinai.

Shabbat is joy and healing and community and perspective, heaven and earth. Our children, the very source of 
blessing and life, teach us how to get there.

Shabbat is a day of rest, of mental scrutiny and of balance. Without it, the workdays 
are insipid. (Chaim Nachman Bialik)

The time to study a little Torah, or to pray, or to meditate, can’t be “when everything 
else is done” - because everything else is never done.
(Rabbi Rachel Barenblat)



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

We should mark this. We should celebrate! I think it’s time to begin planning some events to honor this milestone, 
because as we have seen, time flies! There was a “visioning” group meeting a couple of months ago where some 
very excited folks got together to talk about what this year-long celebration could look like. There were some
terrific ideas and concepts offered and discussed. But this group was only a very small one. If we hope to make this 
a fantastic year ahead, we need the involvement we had when we came together!

I know I sing this refrain all the time, but there must be some part of the planning process in which each of you 
would like to participate. There must be one event, however large or small, of which you would consider being a
part. I’m certain we will have special services and guest speakers, along with lots of looking back at those
beginnings. But we will also be focusing on our future and what the NEXT ten years will be like for TES.  

It just seems to me that all of you, from past Presidents and Board members to brand new congregants, would love 
to make this an exciting time for us all. There will be more information to come, and I hope that all of you will be 
interested enough to join in the planning! Please let me know if you are, and of course, if you have any ideas we 
could add to the coming festivities.

I, along with the Executive Committee and Board of Directors and all our families, wish you a very healthy, happy, 
and prosperous 2023.
 
B’Shalom,
Paula Selvitella, President

A SPECIAL TIME

This year, specifically beginning June 30, 2023, will mark ten years since Temple Sinai and 
Temple Emanuel came together as one undivided congregation…one family.  Tempus fugit!  
It seems like only yesterday that we were having steering committee meetings, cleaning 
out the May Street building, having a library sale, alternating services in each building, and 
getting to know one another. And who could forget Torah Trek and the Renovation Project
which made us truly nomads? We all have our own memories of those days and of the
subsequent growing pains and collaborative events that have brought us to where we are
now.

UPCOMING EVENTS

“Sharim Beyachad” - Singing Together
An Evening of Singing with Gitit Shoval

Sunday, January 15, 7:00 pm in the Social Hall

Join us for music, conversation, food, and stories
Sponsored by Jeff and Beth Greenberg

Tu B’Shvat Program
Monday, February 6

Celebrate the Earth and all creation 
on this birthday of the trees with an
interactive and educational program

Watch the eNews for
more information!

Shabbat Shira
with Special Musical Guest

Friday, February 3, 7:30 pm

We celebrate leaving Egypt
and crossing the sea with song

Torah Portion - the Song of the Sea
Chanted by Sandy Sotak

Purim Spiel and Carnival
Saturday, March 4, 11:00 am at TES

Open Call for Actors - no skill or talent required
Contact gshoval@emanuelsinai.org
or the Temple office if interested

Carnival immediately following Spiel

Creative Megillah Reading, Erev Purim
Monday, March 6, 6:15 pm

(immediately following minyan)
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JANUARY - FEBRUARY 2023 WORSHIP SERVICES
B’SHALACH
Friday, February 3rd  
Candle Lighting at 4:46pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
With Torah Reading Ex 13:17-17:16
By Sandy Sotak
Musical Guest Shabbat Shira
Saturday, February 4th 
10:30am Torah Study
EXODUS 13:17-17:16  

YITRO 
Friday, February 10th    
Candle Lighting at 4:55pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
Service led by Religious School
Saturday, February 11th   
10:30am Torah Study
EXODUS 18:1-20:23

MISHPATIM
Friday, February 17th  
Candle Lighting at 5:04pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
With Torah Reading Ex 21:1-24:18
By James Holdstein
Saturday, February 18th  
10:30am Torah Study 
EXODUS 21:1-24:18

TERUMAH
Friday, February 24th 
Candle Lighting at 5:13pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, February 25th  
10:30am Torah Study
EXODUS 25:1-27:19

All WORSHIP SERVICES are held in person, livestreamed (emanuelsinai.org) 
TORAH STUDY meets in person and via Zoom.
MINYAN is held every Monday at 5:45 pm (except when the office is closed) only via Zoom and Livestream 
Login information can be found in eNews.
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Jessica Lamothe, Administrative Assistant
jlamothe@emanuelsinai.org

Christa Benoit, Office Assistant
cbenoit@emanuelsinai.org

Steve Contois, Caretaker

CLERGY & STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION

Rabbi Valerie Cohen
rabbivaleriecohen@gmail.com

Gitit Shoval, Cantorial Soloist & 
Music Director
gshoval@emanuelsinai.org

Talia Mugg, RS Director
tmugg@emanuelsinai.org

Sean Morgan, Temple Administrator
smorgan@emanuelsinai.org

Temple Main Phone Line
508-755-1257

VAY’CHI
Friday, January 6th     
Candle Lighting at 4:12pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
With Torah Reading Gen 47:28-50:26
Saturday, January 7th    
10:30am Torah Study
GENESIS 47:28-50:26

SHEMOT
Friday, January 13th  
Candle Lighting at 4:20pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, January 14th 
10:30am Torah Study
EXODUS 1:1-6:1

VA’ERA
Friday, January 20th    
Candle Lighting at 4:28pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, January 21st   
EARLY 9:00AM Torah Study 
EXODUS 6:2-9:35
Eli Treitman Bar Mitzvah

BO
Friday, January 27th  
Candle Lighting at 4:37pm
7:30pm Shabbat Service
With Torah Reading Ex 10:1-13:16
By Mike Kagan
Saturday, January 28th   
10:30am Torah Study
EXODUS 10:1-13:16



RELIGIOUS SCHOOL AND YOUTH NEWS
			   Shalom from the Religious School! Happy secular New Year to you and your family! I hope 
			   you and your family had a nice holiday season! Before the break, our students were very busy 
			   working on Hebrew language, Jewish values, holiday, ewish values, holiday, and Torah. Here 
			   is some information from our teachers!
				  
			   Grades K-1
			   We are learning the Hebrew letters and the Torah stories. We celebrate the Jewish Holidays 
			   through art projects, songs, and yummy food.

Grade 2
We are learning the Hebrew letters, reviewing each week’s Torah portion, working on kindness and respect for others
and trying to build a stronger community. We are achieving this with crafts, workbooks, and class discussions.

Grade 3
We are working on learning about the Torah portions. The last one we worked on was where Isaac was almost 
sacrificed. The kids in this class really enjoy crafts so for this portion we drew little goats and fire and put them in 
a cup to symbolize the sacrifice. We are learning Hebrew up to level 4 and are learning the importance of G-d and 
respect.

Grades 4-5
We are doing a lot of Hebrew writing and reading. We are also working on Hebrew letters and vowels. Our class 
does a lot of different movement activities incorporating the Aleph-Bet. We are currently getting prepared for our 
Friday night service with the sixth and seventh grades. All and all we are strengthening our bond as a class.

Grades 6-7
We are trying to determine if becoming a Bar/Bat Mitzvah is for just a day or for a lifetime. We are exploring the 
difference between charity and tzedakah. Our students are spearheading the fundraiser Coats for Kids. We are 
looking for donors of all ages to donate their coats for kids who need them. We are working on interpreting the 
prayers for the reasons of understanding the themes, overarching meanings, and why we say the prayers.

The teachers and I are looking forward to continuing to learn and grow together in the upcoming months!

Tu B’Shevat, the 15th of Shevat on the Jewish calendar, celebrated on Sunday, February 5th with TES’s Tu B’Shevat 
program being held on Monday, February 6th.  This is the day that marks the beginning of a “new year” for trees. 
This is the season in which the earliest-blooming trees in the Land of Israel emerge from their winter sleep and 
begin a new fruit-bearing cycle. We mark the day of Tu B’Shevat by eating fruit, particularly from the kinds that 
are singled out by the Torah in its praise of the bounty of the Holy Land: grapes, figs, pomegranates, olives and 
dates. On this day we remember that “man is a tree of the field” (Deuteronomy 20:19), and reflect on the lessons 
we can derive from our botanical analogue.  Our students will learn about the meaning of this important holiday by 
participating in various activities and lessons, as well as creating their own poems and short skits.

Snow Cancellation Policy
As the winter weather is soon upon us, please note that Temple Emanuel Sinai Religious School is following the 
Worcester Public Schools snow cancellation policy. If there is no school for the Worcester public schools, we will 
also be cancelled. If there is an early dismissal for the Worcester public schools OR for the Wachusett regional 
schools, we will be cancelled. An email will be sent to the parents.

Calendar Update
1/14 - No school MLK weekend
2/10 - Grades 4 - 7 Friday night service
2/11 - URJ camp visit to the Religious School
2/18 - 2/25 - February break

Every Shabbat at our school, the students study the weekly Torah portion. If you would like to discuss the Torah 
portions ahead of time at home with your child, please check these child friendly websites.
There are many more online:
	 www.urj.org		  www.myjewishlearning.com		  www.aish.com		 www.chabad.org

Stay warm and safe!
Talia
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MUSIC NEWS
I cannot believe that Chanukah is behind us, and Purim is just around the corner. Time flies!

With Purim on the horizon, I cannot help but think about the current rise in antisemitism
that we are facing in this country, and the world as a whole. Just like many of our holidays,
on Purim, we celebrate the miracle of our survival in the face of hatred shown towards 
us. It is quite remarkable to think about our strength and endurance as a nation. But 
as they say, “what doesn’t kill you makes you stronger”, and I know that together, we
will continue to successfully overcome every hurdle and obstacle along the way. “Layehudim 
hayta ora, v’simcha v’sasson v’yikar!” 

Purim songs, like the holiday itself, are happy, funny, and playful. They talk about silly masks, colorful
clowns, the hero Mordechai, villain Haman, King Achashverosh, and the heroine, beautiful and intelligent 
Esther. I think that Purim is one of the most beloved holidays for children. What I love most about Purim
is that when it is time to celebrate it, I know that spring is about to arrive, a symbol of renewal and
rejuvenation. At the Temple, we are preparing a very exciting Purim Spiel with the religious school
students and are all very much looking forward to sharing it with you!

By now you must know how much enthusiasm I have for music, for singing, for learning new prayers, 
and for exploring new kinds of music from all over the world. And so, I have some exciting news that I 
would like to share with you! On January 15th, I will be starting a new music program at TES called “Sharim 
B’Yachad” – Singing Together This program is all about the music! “Sharim B’yachad” will present
American and Israeli songs with their interesting background stories as well as some liturgical music. And of course, 
there will be food! It will be so much fun, I cannot wait! Join me and enjoy a beautiful night of singing and good 
company.

I wish you a Happy Purim in advance,
Gitit

Grade 4/5 Chanukah Art Project

It’s hard to believe that Chanukah has come and gone along with 2022. As we warmly welcome 2023, we would 
love to share the expressive writing and marvelous display of art created by grades four and five for their 2022 
Chanukah art project.

Chanukah, also known as the Festival of Lights, brought so much joy to our community, our families, and ourselves. 
It’s a time to reflect upon the history behind the holiday, the miracle that happened, and what brings light into our 
lives.
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Ellen Levitt, TESRS’s Art Specialist, recently worked with the 4th and 5th grade class, taught by 
Emma Noce. We asked each student two questions… ”What illuminates your soul?” and “What 
brings light into your life?”. Each student took some time to reflect, then briefly responded in 
writing. The class came together to create a beautifully lit menorah. Rectangular strips of paper 
were artistically transformed into beautiful candles. Using freeform line designs enhanced with 
watercolors, candles were created and “lit” with brightly colored tissue paper flames.

Between the amazing art display and the personally meaningful reflective writing pieces, our
Temple’s foyer was once again brightly illuminated. Please stop by when visiting Temple Emanuel 
Sinai for services or whatever else may bring you here. The students and staff
of TESRS hope that everyone had a happy and healthy holiday season and a 
great start to 2023!

Chag Sameach!
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BAR MITZVAH

			 
			   Eli Treitman
			   Son of Brian Treitman and Marni Giss
			   Bar Mitzvah January 21, 2023

			   Eli loves to play football and baseball. He also loves Asian foods and has a dream 
			   to take a food tour of Japan and Southeast Asia.  He enjoys hanging out with friends 
			   and playing board and video games.  He is part of the student council at school and
			   hopes to be president of his class. He is looking forward to a trip to Israel
			   this February to celebrate his Bar Mitzvah.

NEW!!! - Rock Climbing Affinity Group

Have you ever wanted to try indoor rock climbing? Now is your chance!
All experience and fitness levels welcome. If you can climb a ladder, you can do this! Ages 18+.

January 19, February 16, March 16
6:00 - 8:30pm
Central Rock Gym
299 Barber Avenue, Worcester

Cost: $33 for a day pass to the facility and rental gear
(Free for Central Rock Gym members)

RSVP to Ellie Lin, imemine.le@gmail.com

Join us the first Saturday evening of each month (2nd Saturday in March):
Jan. 7, Feb. 4, Mar. 11, Apr. 1, May 6, June 3

5:30 pm (optional light dinner after class)

If you can listen to the podcast before coming to class, that would be great! 
The Podcasts can be found here: www.judaismunbound.com/podcast

If you don’t have time to listen, come anyway!

In person and on Zoom.
Check your weekly eNews for podcast titles and more details

NOT YOUR RABBIS’ JUDAISM
Unexpected Conversations with Rabbi Valerie

Based on Judaism Unbound Podcasts



LIFELONG LEARNING

Arts Judaica Month Returns!

Join us for these Shabbat activities at 1:00 pm

Feb. 4:  ZenTangle with a Jewish Twist, Renee Malowitz, instructor
Feb. 11: Art Journaling, Rabbi Valerie and Beth Diiorio, instructors
Feb. 18: Baking Babka, Debbie Bunker, instructor
Plus a mid-week tour of the American Antiquarian Society, date TBD

RSVP to LifelongLearning@emanuelsinai.org or call the office at 508-755-1257

Sunday Breakfast Speaker Series

Ever wonder what goes on in that huge building at the corner of Park Avenue and Salisbury Street?

Come meet the new president of the American Antiquarian Society (and TES member!)
Scott Casper

Artifacts of American Jewish History
from the American Antiquarian Society and Beyond

Sunday, January 8
9:30am Breakfast
10:00am Program 

Did you know that the AAS has Judaica holdings in its collection?
Join us to view and handle some artifacts from Scott’s personal collection

7



Audio Visual Technology Fund
Ann Greenberg in memory of Miriam Goldberg
Lee & Chuck Radlo in memory of Max Horn
Lee & Chuck Radlo in memory of Dorothy McPhillips
Lee & Chuck Radlo in memory of Joan Ciccarone
Lee & Chuck Radlo in memory of Marion Lent

Brotherhood Scholarship Funds 

Sheila Tarlin in memory of Milton Williams 
Anne & Mac Levine Scholarship Fund
Joan & Richard Freedman and Family in memory of Anne Levine
Lurier Scholarship Fund
Herbert Feldman in honor of a great 73 years with Sue
Suzanne & Herbert Feldman in honor of
Richard Katz’ good health news
Suzanne & Herbert wishing Peter Lurier continued good health
Lurier Family in memory of Howard Lurier
Manuel Berman Scholarship Fund
Davida & Joel Berman in memory of Manuel Berman

Cab Card Transportation Fund
Alberta Chase in memory of Paul Chase

Caring Committee Fund
Alberta Chase in memory of Rose E. Brown

Endowment Fund
Frances & Margery Gordon in memory of Shirley Sterman
Frances Gordon in memory of Rebecca Gordon

General Fund
Mark Aaronson in memory of Sylvia & Cecil Aaronson
Nancy Benjamin in memory of Harold Benjamin
Ruth Berman & family in memory of Alan Berman
Ruth Berman & family in memory of Myron Berman
Tobey & Louis Burwick in memory of Herb Nestor
Bobbie & Nick Chase in memory of
Hope Chase, Audrey Chase and Harry Levenson
Cara & David Cohen in memory of Josef Kesler
Robyn & Hugh Cooper in memory of Elaine Faber
Brenda & Herbert Dean in memory of
Joan Dean and Sadie Richmond
Nancy & Steven Epstein in honor of
Michael’s Sleeper’s 80th birthday
Carole Dorris in memory of Charlotte Reevman
Saul Feingold
Barbara Freedman and family in memory of
David Nemser Freedman
Paula Freeman & Jeremy Soybel in memory of William Soybel
Jane & Stu Gerhardt in memory of Paul Gubb
Judith Gluck in memory of Brina Saltzman and Joseph Saltzman
Judy, Mark & Sam Hayes in memory of
Lester Macktez and William Hayes

Linda Ilan in memory of Abbe Jaffee and Dorothy Jaffee
Doriann & Richard Jaffee in memory of
Abbee Jaffee and Dorothy Jaffee 
Ron Joseph in memory of Alan Joseph
Evelyn Karet in memory of James M. Karet and
Elisabeth Farber Rubin
Valerie Kerxhalli & Jesse Caplan in memory of Elvira Kerxhalli
Ottilie & Jeffrey Levine
Ethel Matarasso in honor of Shirley Siff’s Bat Mitzvah
Becky & George Pins in memory of Robert Pins
Barcy Proctor in memory of Irving Wolf
Barcy Proctor in memory of Barbara Wilensky Gopen
Barbara & Arnold Ravelson in memory of Maurice Ravelson
Shelley & Todd Rodman in memory of Frances Feiner and 
Douglas Rodman
Rosalie Rose in memory of Frieda Teichman
Rosalie Rose in memory of Sidney Rose
Elana Rosenbaum & David Levitin in memory of Morris Levitin
Elana Rosenbaum & David Levitin in memory of
Gertrude Levitin
Patricia Roy in memory of O W Seay
Renee & Hal Rudnick in honor of Michael Sleeper’s birthday
David Sadick in memory of Sara Sadick
Bernard Seder in memory of Ina Sirk
Sharyn & Haven Sharaf in honor of Gitit Shoval
Judith & Philip Shwachman in honor of
Michael Sleeper’s 80th birthday
Ann Silver and Martin Katz in honor of
Allan Shriber’s 80th birthday
Evelyn Silver & Family in memory of 
Ida Silver and Benjamin Berman
Janet Solomon in memory of Herbert Solomon
Roberta Sufrin in memory of Myer Shapiro
Roberta Sufrin in memory of Lillian Shapiro
Mara Yerow in memory of Leonard Yerow

High Holy Day Appeal
Margo Austein & Steve Miller
Margot Barnet & David Coyne
Nancy Benjamin
Ruth Berman
Juthatip & Mark Bibace
Jana Brennan
Joan & Norman Bress
Harriette & Burton Chandler
Iris & Micah Chase
Cynthia & Dennis Cohen
Catherine Colinvaux & Phillip Zamore
Cathy Cotton
Elisabeth Cotton
Amy & James Currie
Ellen & Stephen Cutler
Janyce & Joel Cutler
Marshall Farmelant in memory of Melvin Farmelant

TES DONATIONS: OCTOBER 1, 2022 – NOVEMBER 30, 2022
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DONATIONS CONTINUED
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Mara & Gary Safer
Yael Savage
Valerie & Mark Schrank 
Frederic Schwartz
Zelda & Paul Schwartz
J. Robert Seder
Anthony Selvitella & Patrick Murphy
Debra & Mark Shear
Noreen & William Simon
Esta & Jeffrey Singer
Carol & Michael Sleeper
Michael Sokol
Brian Spind
Deborah & Daniel Steigman
Garie & Howard Stein
Howard Stempler
Jay Stiller
Stillman-Molloy Family
Barbara & Joel Strogoff
Debbie & Irwin Thomashow
Lora Trotsky & Andrew Kotin
Amy & Justin Vernon
|Ellen & Bruce Wahle
Amy & Simon Waters
Carlton Watson
Sheila & Ted Weiner
Cynthia & Michael Wolpert
Joan & Robert Yood
Marshall Zamansky
Pam Zinn & Mark Waxler

High Holy Day Music Fund
David Meyers

Interfaith Hospitality Network (IHN) Fund
Ruth Bibace
Joan & Norman Bress
Alberta Chase
Cynthia & Dennis Cohen
Elisabeth Cotton
Ronna & Jonah Cuker 
Lori-Ann Cutler in honor of Easton Avery Cutler’s Naming 
Ceremony
Diane & Len Doerfler in memory of Jeanette & Julius Meyers
Carole Dorris
Robert Dyer
Lois & Bernard Edinberg in memory of Herbert Rasnick 
Barbara & Gary Englander
Ceril Fish
Leslie Fish & Jerry Gurwitz 
Helene & Lawrence Freed
Merilee & Alan Freeman

High Holy Day Appeal
Juliet Feibel & Ken MacLean
Deborah Feingold & David Dimenstein
Leslie Fish & Jerry Gurwitz
Joan & Richard Freedman
Linda & Douglas Freund
Deborah Friedman
Ellen & Richard Gansler
Stuart Glass
Judith Gluck
Marilyn Goldsmith 
Martha Grace
Adele & Donald Gross
Michael Gusar
Amy & Howard Hammond
Lisa Harned
Judy & Mark Hayes
Barton Kamp
Eydie Kasendorf
Elisabeth & Darragh Kasakoff
Linda & Richard Katz
Wendy & Sheldon Katz
Jaylene & Jared Kaufman
Michelle Landry
Ellyn Lazar
Ottilie & Jeffrey Levine
Nancy & Garry Levitsky
Ilana & Izzy Lopez
Frances & David Lubin
Sara & Christopher Mainhart
Daniel Margolis
Roberta & Ronald Margolis 
Ann Merritt & Richard Fox
Laura Myers
Marcy & Matthew Ostrow
Kathryn & Kevin Parvin
Elyce & Fred Perlstadt
Joseph Persky
Becky & George Pins
Heather & Paul Posner
Carolyn & Dennis Powers
Rachel & Ben Quimby
Chuck Raphaelson
Eileen & Paul Robbins
Paula & Neal Rosenblum
Barbara Rossman
Eugene Rubin
Hannah & Maurice Sachs
Anne & Jonathan Sadick
David Sadick
Stuart Sadick



DONATIONS CONTINUED
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President’s Fund
Paula & Dennis Selvitella in honor of
Sunny Waxler, Marilyn Goodwin, Herbert Rasnick and Sara & 
Daniel Wexler’s B’nai Mitzvah

Rabbi’s Fund
Margo Austein & Steve Miller in memory of George Austein
Nancy Benjamin in memory of
Ina Sirk & Herb Rasnick and in honor of
Carol & Michael Sleeper’s grandchild Elliot’s Bar Mitzvah
Harriette & Burton Chandler in memory of
Ina Sirk and Karen Sadowsky Kaufman
Trudy & Merrill Cohen in memory of Ina Sirk
Trudy & Merrill Cohen in memory of Zelda Chafetz
Marsha Cramer, Gay Lockwood & Susan Lockwood
Lori-Ann Cutler in honor of
Easton Avery Cutler’s Naming Ceremony
Anne & Stuart Diamond in memory of Freda Diamond
Steven, Jessica, Len & Diane Doerfler in memory of
Julius Meyers
Steven, Jessica, Len & Diane Doerfler in memory of
Jeanette Meyers
Steven, Jessica, Len & Diane Doerfler in memory of
Fannie Kravitz Smalley
Pamela Fadness & Sanford Miller in honor of
Danica Miller-Le’Jeune’s naming 
Debbie & Steven Feingold in memory of
Anna Levy, Sara Turow, Judy Glassman and Anne Mack
Alicia & Eamon Gillen in honor of Avishalom’s baby naming
Patti & Harvey Gould in memory of Eli Orbuch
Lisa Green in honor of Shirley Siff’s Bat Mitzvah
Judy & Jeff Kaufman in celebration of the naming of
James Peter Kaufman
Richard Kaufman & family
Valerie Kerxhalli & Jesse Caplan in memory of Elaine Caplan
Beth-Ann Martunas in memory of Jacob Y. Young
Beth-Ann Martunas in memory of Herman Coblentz
Beth-Ann Martunas in memory of Paul K. Young
Maxine & Leonard Morse in honor of Shirley Siff and the 
Adult B’nai Mitzvah class
Maxine & Leonard Morse in honor of Harriette Chandler
Ellen Rasnick
Barbara & Arnold Ravelson in honor of
Allan Shriber’s special birthday
Deborah Rosenberg in honor of Shirley Siff’s Bat Mitzvah
Stuart Sadick in memory of Karen Sadowsky Kaufman
Regina & Bernard Schultz in memory of Herb Rasnick
Deb, Mark, Erica & Alyssa Shear in memory of
Gerald Shear & Myron Berman
Judy & Allan Shriber in memory of Ina Sirk
Shirley Siff in honor of the Adult B’nai Mitzvah
Shirley Siff in honor of Allan Shriber’s birthday
Edward Stein in memory of Bessie Swidler

Interfaith Hospitality Network (IHN) Fund
Ellen & Richard Gansler
Patti & Harvey Gould
Michael Gusar
Susan & Ronald Hayes
Ellen Hornig
Barton Kamp
Eydie Kasendorf
Deborah Kelly
Andrea Kendall & David Isenberg
Janet & Barry Krock
Ellyn Lazar
Wren Leader
Ottilie & Jeffrey Levine
Jennifer Lish in memory of Frances & Henry Fisher and Frances 
Lish
Marlene & David Persky
Laura Porter & Mark Richman
Carolyn & Dennis Powers
Lee & Chuck Radlo
Elana Rosenbaum & David Levitin
Shelley & Todd Rodman
Marjorie Rosenfeld in memory of Marilyn Goodwin
Patricia Roy
Anne & Jonathan Sadick
Leonard Santiago & Zacarias Rivera
Yael Savage
Paula & Dennis Selvitella
Deb & Mark Shear
Judy & Allan Shriber
Evelyn Silver in memory of Sumner Silver
Sandra Sotak
Deborah & Daniel Steigman
Barbara & Joel Strogoff
Barbara Swidler
Debbie & Irwin Thomashow
Karen & Tom Thomsen
Cynthia Turncliff
Carla Royak-Volutro & Gregg Volturo
Carlton Watson
Joan & Robert Yood

Music Fund
Emily Gerber in memory of Roslyn S. Ritz
Martha Grace in memory of Nason Hurowitz

Prayerbook Fund
Roberta Sufrin in memory of William Shapiro



Rabbi’s Fund
Edward Stein & Family in memory of
Sylvia Stein, Jeffrey Stein & Harry Stein
Barbara & Joel Strogoff in memory of Stanford Strogoff
Lora Trotsky & Andrew Kotin in memory of Gerald Kotin

Shelanu Campaign Fund
Nancy & James Coghlin in honor of Michael Sleeper’s birthday
Ceril Fish in memory of Howard Fish
Kathleen & Stuart Glass in memory of Stephen Glass
Janet & Barry Krock in honor of Michael Sleeper’s birthday 
and congratulations to Joey Persky
Marlene & David Persky in memory of Ina Sirk
Marlene & David Persky in honor of Michael Sleeper’s birthday
Regina & Bernard Schultz in honor of Michael Sleeper’s birthday
Judy & Allan Shriber in honor of
Michael Sleeper’s special birthday
Debbie & Irwin Thomashow in memory of Anne Mack
Joan & Robert Yood in honor of Michael Sleeper

Torah Fund
Jay Stiller in memory of Minnie Stiller
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